
Your Right to Request an Exclusion Exception 
 

When a Prescription Drug Product is excluded from coverage, you or your representative may request an 
exception to gain access to the excluded Prescription Drug Product. To make a request, contact us in 
writing or call the toll-free number on your ID card. We will notify you of our determination within 72 hours. 

Urgent Requests 

If your request requires immediate action and a delay could significantly increase the risk to your health, 
or the ability to regain maximum function, call us as soon as possible. We will provide a written or 
electronic determination within 24 hours. 

External Review 

If you are not satisfied with our determination of your exclusion exception request, you may be entitled to 
request an external review. You or your representative may request an external review by sending a 
written request to us to the address set out in the determination letter or by calling the toll-free number on 
your ID card. The Independent Review Organization (IRO) will notify you of our determination within 72 
hours. 

Expedited External Review 

If you are not satisfied with our determination of your exclusion exception request and it involves an 
urgent situation, you or your representative may request an expedited external review by calling the toll-
free number on your ID card or by sending a written request to the address set out in the determination 
letter. The IRO will notify you of our determination within 24 hours. 

 

 


